

## DEPARTMENT OF NATIONAL DEFENCE

OFFICE OF THE MINISTER
OTTAWA

October 26th, 1946.

Dear Dr. Penfield,

As Mr. Abbott is absent from the city
I am acknowledging your letter of October 22nd with
regard to a formal ceremony in connection with the
transfer of the Military Annex of the Montreal Neurological
Institute to McGill University.

It is not expected that the Minister will return to the city before November 10th at which time I shall bring your letter to his attention.

Yours very truly,

for Private Secretary.

Eded m. Sheppard.

Dr. Wilder Penfield,
Director,
Montreal Neurological Institute,
3801 University Street,
Montreal, P. Q.